From: Nancy Cowin njcowin@aol.com Subject: bulletin announcements 5-5-18 Date: May 3, 2018 at 6:58 PM

NC

To: njcowin@aol.com

Dear Church Family--This Sabbath we have the hand bell choir visiting from Ouachita Hill Academy. They will provide a program/bulletin.

Below are the announcements for this week

Nancy

Welcome students from Ouachita Hills Academy! We thank you for sharing your musical talents with us today.

Church Work Bee — June 3, 8:00-noon — interior focus on closets. We will be engaging in a very swift purging session. Closets will be emptied and items categorized by ministries. Many items will be discarded. If you are a ministry leader and want to claim materials discarded by other ministries, please come. You can swap till you drop! Seriously, all hands are needed. There might be painting in the fellowship hall and in the Sabbath School hallway also.

Melaney Klinedinst graduates from 8th grade in Maryland on May 24. Her parents are organizing a surprise card shower for her. If you would like to send a card/package please mail to PO Box 850, Columbia, MD 21044 by May 18. Thank you and God bless!

Mark your calendars! VBS is May 29-June 1. INFO: Shelly Matthews

Our first "Picnic in the Park" is May 19<sup>th</sup>! Make plans now to attend the church picnic at Purina Farms in Gray Summit, MO. More information is available at the greeters table.

The Korean Church group is now worshipping at our church in the school library and joining us for fellowship lunch. Please extend them a warm welcome!

2018 Camp Heritage Work Bee is May 6-10. Once again it is time to start getting the camp ready for Summer Camp. All skills are welcome! Construction skills are particularly needed to help build a new boys cabin. There will also be opportunities to cut trees, remove brush, split wood, paint and much more. As always, your meals and housing will be provided. Please RSVP the camp office at 573-345-3760 or email Steve at <a href="mailto:steve@campheritage.org">steve@campheritage.org</a> if you are planning on attending.

VBS is fast approaching! This year's theme is *Shipwrecked: Rescued by Jesus!* It is going to be another great year, but we need many helping hands and hearts. This is such a special ministry for our children and youth and if you are willing, we would love you to join the team to make this another special year!! Please contact Shelly Matthews (636) 489-9082 if you are interested in helping at any level, great or small!